

# Braunston Parish Council

Annual Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall on  
Monday 1<sup>st</sup> July 2019  
Minutes

## Present

In the Chair: Chris Johnson

Mesdames: Iddins & Stapley

Messrs: Davey, Mawer, Pomfret, Pritchard & Sabin

**Apologies for absence:** Peter Biggs, Graham Newman, Malcolm Longley (CC) & Sue Harrison

<b>19.07.01</b>	<b>Open forum for Members of the Public</b> A resident enquired with regard grass mowing on the High Street, the clerk explained the issues that we had been having and agreed to chase up any outstanding requests
<b>19.07.02</b>	<b>Declaration of Interest</b> Chris Johnson is on Your Café Management Committee and vice chair and trustee of Braunston Charities  Sue Harrison owns land potentially part of the Braunston Trail and chair of Twinning Association  Graham Newman is trustee of Braunston Charities  Jason Pritchard is on Your Café Management Committee and is District Councillor for Braunston and Welton  John Pomfret is treasurer of the Twinning Association
<b>19.07.03</b>	<b>Minutes of Last Meeting (3<sup>rd</sup> June 2019)</b> These were proposed by Sandra Stapley, seconded by Alan Mawer and approved that the minutes be signed as a true record.
<b>19.07.04</b>	<b>Clerks Actions since last meeting</b> As per report – Robert Davey would inform the clerk whom Brindley Quays used for their post installation
<b>19.07.05</b>	<b>County &amp; District Councillors Report</b> <b>County:</b> Malcolm's written report was circulated  <b>District:</b> Jason reported the following: - <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Cycle path has been agreed to move forward subject to full council approval</li><li>• Upon further review it transpires the Capital Grants Fund at DDC was allocated so quickly due to 9 held over bids from the previous year. Jason has asked for clarity over decision making and scoring system for the scheme</li><li>• There will be a shadow unitary authority during the handover period, Jason has declared he will not continue in his role under the new authority</li></ul>
<b>19.07.06</b>	<b>Finance Report</b> The clerk presented the monthly accounts report; it was proposed by John Pomfret, seconded by Robert Davey and carried that these be accepted.  <b>Accounts for Payment</b> It was proposed by Tom Sabin, seconded by Robert Davey and carried that

	these amounts be paid.
<b>19.07.07</b>	<b>Footpaths and DMMO update</b>
	<p>The clerk reported that NCC had "mislaid" parts of the applications for ED5 and ED15, Alan agreed to help the clerk in providing the missing information.</p> <p>With regard the Old Road application and the fact that it had not scored very highly, it was agreed that Alan would put another article in the BVN to try and gain more evidence</p> <p>The 6 month deadline (4<sup>th</sup> August) for NCC to respond with regard the Station Yard application is approaching, the clerk agreed to monitor any responses.</p>
<b>19.07.08</b>	<b>Jetty Fields Chair</b>
	It was proposed by Sandra Stapley, seconded by Tom Sabin and carried that Mike Gunn be accepted as chair of the sub committee
<b>19.07.09</b>	<b>LED Lighting</b>
	The clerk reported that the list of street lights is almost complete and that he is hoping to stick to original timetable
<b>19.07.10</b>	<b>Monitoring The Neighbourhood Plan</b>
	Alan reported that we are still awaiting a response from DDC with regard to housing needs. He hopes to have full update circulated in time for August meeting
<b>19.07.11</b>	<b>Parish Path Warden Scheme</b>
	It was agreed that AM would circulate a draft response to councillors before submitting to DDC and NCC, it was also agreed to put an article in the BVN to seek volunteers for the scheme
<b>19.07.12</b>	<b>Triangle – Compass Project</b>
	The next meeting is on the 18 <sup>th</sup> July and it hoped to submit the planning application after this meeting
<b>19.07.13</b>	<b>Braunston Charities</b>
	No report as no meeting
<b>19.07.14</b>	<b>Community Car</b>
	A total of 776 miles were driven in June
<b>19.07.15</b>	<b>Police Liaison</b>
	No report
<b>19.07.16</b>	<b>Playing Fields</b>
	No meeting however good booking for caravans at the recent Boat Show
<b>19.07.17</b>	<b>Village Hall</b>
	Overall bookings were down but revenues were up
<b>19.07.18</b>	<b>Your café</b>
	One grant application has been progressed
<b>19.07.19</b>	<b>Items for Circulation</b>
	There were none that had not been circulated electronically
<b>19.07.20</b>	<b>DA/2019/0366 Land off Nasmyth Road (Prologis)</b>
	<p>The Parish Council was pleased to see that the application had taken on some of the environmental issues discussed at the village meeting</p> <p>It was agreed to support the application (For 6 Against 1 Abstain 1)</p>

	<b>DA/2019/0367 Land off Nasmyth Road (Prologis)</b> It was agreed to support the application (For 8 Against 0 Abstain 0)
	<b>DA/2019/0495 The Old Castle, London Road</b> It was agreed to support the application (For 8 Against 0 Abstain 0)

Approved